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Bay of Plenty Regional Council and Western Bay of Plenty District Council  
DIRECTIONS OF THE COMMISSIONERS 

Te Puna Industrial Limited 
 
 

[1] At the conclusion of the hearing on Thursday, 11 July 2024, we adjourned the proceedings and 
indicated that we would issue a procedural Direction setting out the further information that we 
considered necessary to enable us to make our decisions on the applications lodged by Te Puna 
Industrial Limited (TPIL).   

[2] Accordingly, we enclose a draft procedural Direction. 
[3] We invite TPIL and the two Section 42A Report authors to review this draft procedural Direction 

and advise us if they consider it requires any clarifying amendments or additions. 
[4] Any clarifying amendments or additions should be shown as ‘track changes’ on the draft 

Direction. 
[5] We request that any clarifying amendments or additions are provided to our Hearing 

Administrators (Melanie Jones and Rachael Musgrave) no later than 5pm on Monday, 22 July 
2024. 

[6] We will thereafter issue a final procedural Direction. 
 

 
 
Rob van Voorthuysen (Chair) 
On behalf the Independent Commissioners 
16 July 2024  
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